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VP Academic Summer Report

Lake Leacock
As I'm sure many of my fellow executives will / have told you, the Leacock basement flooded on the 4th of July, drenching the Champagne Room, the AUS Office, and parts of the lounge in up to 5 inches of water. Needless to say this made our life a bit more interesting this summer, but regardless, the summer remained very productive!

Committees
Faculty Committees filled in record time this year! Very excited to work with so many awesome Arts students on the three committees! I'm just beginning recruiting members for the Academic Affairs Committee and the Library Partnership Committee, and I still have seats on the Arts Student Employment Fund Committee and the Arts Internship Office Advisory Committee open! Drop by my office hours or send me an email if you want to learn more / sign up!

Student Workload Assessment
As a result of last year's Committee on Student Affairs, I’ve been working with Associate Dean Lach to examine student workloads across departments, and even across courses. I'm optimistic that a short questionnaire about student workload in each course will be added to course evaluations for this fall term. Using this data, we expect to be able to make more educated decisions at CSA, and hope to be able to provide good feedback to professors and departments.

OASIS & Such
I spoke at CSI McGill the CEGEP students event on June 9 and at Discover McGill with Kira & Becky last week, both events went very well! Collaborating with OASIS to help get the S!MVO project for app based advising that was started last year off the ground in the Faculty of Arts. the S!MVO team has apparently hit some programming snags, but I look forward to seeing a pilot in Anthropology and Sociology launching in the not too distant future. 

Polling @ McGill
McGill has now set up it's own in-class polling system-- if you know of any professors requiring clickers or TopHat, please make them aware of this! If it still doesn't change, send me an email (better process for dealing with these complaints still TBD)! It's worth saving the students money by using the new free system, and TLS / McGill are heavily invested in its success!

Course Outlines
Course outlines are now available to all on myCourses for ENGL, MATH, and POLI (plus a few other departments in other faculties) on an opt-in basis by professor! As of writing 117 course outlines have been uploaded, 111 of which are in the Faculty of Arts, 91 of which are undergraduate level in the Faculty of Arts, representing a 46% opt-in rate. I know DESA, SUMS, and PSSA are all working hard to keep boosting that already very good number! Presuming all goes well this semester, the hope is that this project will expand to all departments across 

the university for the winter semester.

AIO
Meeting with Anne & Antoine from the AIO next Wednesday to discuss plans for the year and the AIOAC. Becky & I are also working with the AIO to get more internships available in under-served departments-- this year, Classics and English were the two departments selected!

Research Database
Other good news on research is that the Arts research database is now live (http://www.mcgill.ca/caps/research-opps). This is a project from two years ago, and I can take no credit, but this should be very promising going forward as a resource for students to find research positions, often paid, in the faculty.


Respectfully submitted,

Erik Partridge
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